
 
Minutes 

Called Meeting of the CEBS Curriculum Committee 
3:00 pm – October 27, 2009 
Dean’s Conference Room 

 
Members Present:  Sam Evans (chaired for Retta Poe).  Andrew Mienaltowski, Patti Whetstone,   
Jim Berger, Jeanine Huss, Carrie Pritchard,  Vernon Sheeley, Bob Smith (for Jennifer Montgomery),  
Jill Duba, Judy Davison,  Toby Daniel, Fred Carter, Steve Wininger (for Steve Haggbloom),   
Melanie Asriel, Sherry Powers, Bud Schlinker, Tony Norman 
 
Guests Present:  Janet Applin, Lynn Hines, Lisa Murrell, Becky Stobaugh, Janet Tassell 
 
New Business 
 
From the School of Teacher Education 
 
This called meeting was to address the Courses for the Teacher Leader Master’s Redesign. 
 
Sam Evans informed everyone that a reference to the MAE Redesign throughout the proposals will need 
to be changed to reflect all master’s degrees and planned 5th year non-degree programs leading to 
advanced certification as classroom teachers. 

Sherry Powers informed everyone that there are revisions that have been made to all the TCHL new 
course proposals as shown below: 

 --All references to the Kentucky Teacher Standards have been removed from the course proposals. 

 --All references or information about the course critical performances have been removed from each     
course proposal. 

 -- The implementation date has been changed on each proposal to Summer 2010. 

 -- On section 2.2 of each proposal the following information was added or changed to read:  “It is 
estimated that approximately 50 students per term will enroll in the course.” 

Create a New Course – TCHL 500, Foundations of Teacher Leadership  
There was a Berger/Powers motion to approve/second.  Janet Applin presented. This course has now been 
combined with TCHL 510. There were questions, concerns and edits noted regarding if it is a lecture/lab. 
The motion passed with the understanding that these concerns and edits would be addressed. 

 
Create a New Course – TCHL 530, Curriculum Development 
There was a Huss/Schlinker motion to approve/second.  Jeanine Huss presented.  After some discussion 
and edits mentioned, the motion passed. 

 
Create a New Course – TCHL 540, Classroom Instruction: Instructional Strategies 
There was a Berger/Powers motion to approve/second.  Lisa Murley presented.  Edits were noted and the 
motion passed. 

 



Create a New Course – TCHL 544, Classroom Instruction: Equitable Schools for All Stakeholders 
There was a Powers/Berger motion to approve/second.  Lisa Murley presented.  Edits were noted and the 
motion passed. 

 
Create a New Course – TCHL 548, Classroom Instruction: Classroom Management  
There was a Powers/Smith motion to approve/second.  Lisa Murley presented.  Edits were noted and the 
motion passed. 

 
Create a New Course – TCHL 550, Student Assessment I: Test Validity  
There was a Smith/Powers motion to approve/second.  Janet Tassell presented.  The course title has been 
changed to Fundamentals of Student Assessment.  Many edits were noted.  There was much discussion 
regarding the prerequisites.  It was suggested the prerequisite be TCHL 500 or TCHL 500 could be a co-
requisite.  The motion passed. 

 
Create a New Course – TCHL 554, Student Assessment II: Standardized Testing 
There was a Smith/Berger motion to approve/second.  Janet Tassell presented.  Edits were mentioned.  It 
was suggested the prerequisites read TCHL 550 or permission of instructor.  The motion passed. 

 
Create a New Course – TCHL 558, Student Assessment III: Classroom Tests/Instruments 
There was a Powers/Pritchard motion to approve/second.  Janet Tassell presented.  Edits were mentioned 
and it was suggested prerequisites read TCHL 550 or permission of instructor.  The motion passed. 

 
Create a New Course – TCHL 560, Action Research for Teacher Leaders 
There was a Berger/ Whetstone motion to approve/second.  Becky Stobaugh presented.  Edits were 
mentioned and it was suggested prerequisites read TCHL 550 or permission of instructor.  The motion 
passed. 
 
Dr. Evans informed the committee members that these courses needed to be to the Education Professional 
Standards Board by Friday, October 30.  These courses will go forward to the Professional Education 
Council next. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:20. 
 
 
      Susan Krisher, Committee Secretary 
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